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koferim ba ikkarim 
(deniers of 
fundamentals) 
koferim (unbelievers) 
koh lechai (good fortune 
to you!) 
Kohanim, mesharetim 
(ministers, servants) 
KOHELET (ECCLESIASTES) 
kohen hedeyot (ordinary 
kohen) 
Kohen L'olam (a kohen 
[priest] 
perpetually,(TEHILLIM 
110:4) 
koidem kol (in the first 
place), 
Kokhav (Star, i.e. 
Moshiach, see Targums) 
kokhav gadol (great 
star) 
kokhavim (stars) 
kol (everything, all, 
voice) 
kol ach (any brother) 
kol afsei aretz (all the 
ends of the earth) 
kol afsei Eretz (all the 
ends of the Earth) 
kol Am Berit (all the 
People of the Covenant) 
kol Am Brit (all the 
People of the Covenant) 
kol Ammei HaAretz (all 
the nations of the 
earth) 
Kol Ammei HaAretz (All 
the Peoples of the 
Earth) 
kol asher bote'ach 
(every one that 
trusteth) 
kol asirei eretz (all 
the prisoners of the 
earth) 
kol atzei hasadeh (all 
the trees of the field) 
kol atzei levonah (all 
kinds of incense trees) 
kol avihem (voice of 
their father) 
kol ayin (every eye) 
kol Bais Nekhotoh 
(Treasure House) 
kol berech (every knee 
YESHAYAH 45:23) 
kol berekh (every knee) 
Kol Chai (all living) 
kol chattoteinu (all our 
sins) 
kol chatzer (all grass) 
kol chemdat Yisroel (all 
the Desire of Yisroel 
[see Chaggai 2:7]) 
kol cheyl Kasdim (the 
whole army of the 
Chaldeans) 
kol da'as (all 
knowledge) 
kol dodi (the voice of 
my beloved) 

kol echad (one voice, 
one sound) 
kol elohim ("g-ds") 
kol Elohim (voice of   
G-d) 
kol etz (every tree) 
kol gadol (great voice) 
kol gadol (loud voice) 
Kol Gey Yinnase Vkhol 
Har Vgivah Yishpalu 
(Every valley will be 
filled in and every 
mountain and hill will 
be leveled off) 
kol goyei ha'aretz (all 
the nations of the 
earth) 
kol ha'ammim (all 
nationalities) 
kol ha'ammim (all the 
peoples) 
kol ha'aratz (all the 
lands) 
kol ha'aretz (all the 
earth) 
kol ha'aretz (the whole 
earth) 
kol ha'ir (all the town) 
kol haadam kozev ("every 
man a liar" TEHILLIM 
116:11) 
kol haAdam kozev (all 
men are liars) 
kol haalah (all the 
curses) 
kol haAm anshei chayill 
(able men) 
kol haAm (all the 
people) 
kol haammim (all the 
peoples) 
kol haaretz (all the 
world) 
kol haaretz (the whole 
land) 
kol habachor (all 
firstling males) 
kol habetulot (all the 
virgins) 
kol hadorot ishruni (all 
generations will call me 
happy,  BERESHIS 30:13) 
kol haedah (all the 
congregation) 
kol haelohim (all the  
g-ds) 
kol hagoy (all the 
nation) 
kol haleylot (every 
night) 
kol hama'aser (all the 
tithes) 
kol hamekomot (all the 
places) 
kol hamon (voice of a 
multitude) 
kol hamon Yisroel (the 
whole multitude of 
Yisroel) 
kol hanivrah (all 
creation) 

kol haOlam (all the 
world) 
kol hara'ah hazot (all 
this wickedness) 
kol hara'ot (all evils) 
Kol Hashem (Voice of 
Hashem) 
kol hayamim (all the 
days, forever) 
kol haYesharah (all the 
right, the straight) 
kol hayom (all the day) 
kol hayom (ever) 
kol hevel (altogether 
vanity) 
kol kedoshav (all his 
holy ones) 
kol Kedoshim (all the 
Holy Ones) 
kol kehillot (all the 
congregations) 
kol keli chemdah (every 
delightful vessel) 
kol kesil (the voice of 
the fool) 
kol ketzutzei pe'ah (all 
in the farthest corners) 
kol Klei HaKodesh (all 
the Holy Articles) 
Kol Korey Bamidbar (A 
voice of one shouting in 
the wilderness, YESHAYAH 
40:3) 
kol lashon (every 
tongue) 
kol leshonot HaGoyim 
(all the tongues of the 
Nations) 
kol levavchem uvkhol 
nafshechem (all your 
heart and with all your 
nefesh) 
kol ma'aseh Bais Ach'av 
(all the works of the 
House of Ahab) 
kol ma'aseihu (all His 
deeds) 
kol ma'aser (tithes) 
kol machamadeinu (all 
our desiring) 
kol makkah (all the 
plagues) 
kol makom (every place) 
Kol Mamlechot HaAretz 
(All the Kingdoms of the 
Earth) 
kol matteh (whole staff, 
all supply) 
kol mekomot (all places) 
kol melachah (all manner 
of workmanship) 
kol melachah (all 
workmanship) 
kol melachim (all kings) 
kol melo Elohim (all the 
plentitude of G-d) 
kol melo (all the 
plentitude) 
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